January 8, 1962 Professor C. M. Williams Department of History The University of New England Armidale, N.S.W., Australia Dear Professor Williams: We have considered at some length your proposal for a grant to help advance your archaeological survey program. I regret sincerely to report to you that our conclusion was necessarily adverse. Research Corporation's traditional interests have been confined rather completely to the natural sciences, and we were unable to justify to ourselves and our advisors a frank departure into essentially an archaeological, historical area. I am sorry indeed that we can offer you no concrete assistance. Sincerely. Charles H. Schauer CHS: JE Mr. Grote Reber